
* Local Rule 47.5 provides:  "The publication of opinions that
have no precedential value and merely decide particular cases on
the basis of well-settled principles of law imposes needless
expense on the public and burdens on the legal profession." 
Pursuant to that Rule, the Court has determined that this opinion
should not be published.
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PER CURIAM:
Having considered the arguments of counsel, the briefs, and

relevant portions of the record, this Court is convinced that the
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district court correctly granted summary judgment in all respects
except with regard to its determination that the conveyances to the
spouses were fraudulent.  With respect to the latter issue, it is
undisputed that under Louisiana law a transfer cannot be set aside
as fraudulent unless it then rendered the party making the transfer
insolvent, and further that this was not shown to be the case with
the here-challenged transfers.  On appeal, appellee urges only that
the transfers should be set aside as fraudulent under the Federal
Debt Collection Procedures Act (FDCPA), 28 U.S.C. § 3001 et seq.,
particularly section 3304(b)(1).  However, appellee did not raise
the matter of the FDCPA below, and the district court did not rely
on it.  Under the circumstances, and in the interest of fairness,
so much of the judgment as sets these transfers aside as fraudulent
is vacated, and that aspect of the case is remanded to the district
court so that the parties may present summary judgment evidence
respecting and the district court may consider the applicability
and effect of the FDCPA in this respect in the first instance.  In
all other respects the judgment below is affirmed.

AFFIRMED in part; VACATED in part; and REMANDED


